                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    December 15, 2008


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Hoban motioned to accept the minutes from November 17, 2008. Motion was seconded by Mr. Collum. All in favor.

Board members signed off on trash liens to Real Estate totaling $51,751.08 in receivables and $9,396.29 in interest = $61,147.37.
1 Kenart Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 1 Kenart Street requesting a 3 foot separation variance to groundwater. Board members approved variance. All in Favor
Tobacco Mini Grant:  Mr. Fisher informed the board we received $230.00 for the Mini Tobacco Control grant. There are approximately 16 tobacco establishments in Medway that would entail Tobacco Compliance checks. The people who will be checking the establishments will be provided by the MHOA.
Septic Leak on West Street: Mr. Fisher investigated a complaint that came in regarding a water leak on West Street. He took a test sample of the water and turned it into Charles River Pollution control lab and the results came back positive for fecal matter. Other towns tested negative.  Bill will continue to test the water on West Street and the surrounding areas for contamination.
Memorandum of Understanding for the WRMRC: Mr. Fisher presented the board with a MOA for participation in providing medical services in the event of a disaster or large emergency. (See Attached MOA)
LEPC: Mr. Fisher informed the board the 2nd phase entailing the 1st round table exercise has been completed and was passed and accepted by the state of Massachusetts. There is 1 more phase to complete for certification.
Gaetanos Bakery: Board members requested a letter be sent to the bakery regarding the cake they made. 
Permits and abatements were signed

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM

Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, January12, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

